From: Rosemary Mays

Sent: Sunday, January 19, 2025 8:23 AM
To: FS-objections-southwestern-regional-office
Subject: APS Oak Creek to McGuireville 69kV Transmission Line Project

APS Oak Creek to McGuireville 69kV Transmission Line Project

Forest Supervisor Aaron Mayville, the Responsible Official for the Coconino National Forest (COF)

The APS Oak Creek to McGuireville 69kV Transmission Line Project includes a project-specific plan amendment to the
Forest Plan for approximately 42.6 acres of the Project where it will not meet Forest Plan guidelines for scenic resources
in areas designated as High Scenic Integrity Objective.

| object to visible overhead transmission lines in the Oak Creek to McGuireville area. Not only are the
overhead lines unsightly, they create a high fire danger in the event that they are downed in the area of
dry brush and forest in the proposed area. These lines must be placed underground.

signed Rosemary Mays - owner of






